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December 11, 2009 
 
The Honorable Mary Landrieu 
United States Senate 
328 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senator Landrieu: 
 
On behalf of the 1.2 million members of the National Association of Realtors®, I thank you for introducing 
the Tax Equity for the Self-Employed amendment (S. Amdt. #3013) to The Patient Protection and 
Affordable Care Act. This critical change would provide the nation’s self-employed individuals, including 
Realtors®, with a partial deduction for health insurance premiums when computing their self-employment 
taxes.  
 
This amendment begins to rectify the current inequitable tax treatment of health insurance premiums that 
penalizes the self-employed.   Today, when an employer pays any portion of an employee’s health insurance 
premiums, neither the employer nor the employee pay any payroll tax on that payment.  The self-employed 
person’s premium payment, however, does not receive this same tax treatment. 
 
While self-employed persons are permitted to deduct their health insurance premium payments in computing 
income for income tax purposes, they are not allowed to deduct health premiums when calculating their self-
employment tax payments. As a result, these small business persons are required to pay an additional 15 
percent in self-employment tax on the very sizeable healthcare premiums they pay. This is an inequitable 
result.   
 
Today, the lack of affordable health insurance is the primary reason that 28% of NAR’s membership is 
uninsured. NAR believes that this amendment will do much to help the nation’s real estate professionals pay 
for health insurance. We urge the Senate to accept the amendment and take the additional step of allowing 
self-employed health insurance premiums to be 100 percent deductible.  Only then will the taxation of the 
self-employed be on the same footing as employers and employees.   

 
We thank you for your efforts on behalf of our members. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Vicki Cox Golder, CRB 
2010 President, National Association of REALTORS® 


